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ARGYLL EAST SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
Live, Learn, Grow!  
 

Term 3, Week 3 
Thursday 3rd August 2023 
 
 
Congratulations to our Students of the Week for displaying the 

School Habits and Values as follows: 
 

Bella Greer for All the Argyll East Habits and 
Values – It is great to see you using your creativity 
to design, make and modify a speedy balloon car. 
You persevered through the Antarctic conditions to 
play rugby at the Onga 7’s. You show integrity by 
getting on with your work independently. You 
respect others by talking and acting nicely in groups 
. That’s all the Argyll East values you show every 
day, Bella. We really appreciate you!! 
 
Zara Bennett for All the Argyll East Habits and 
Values – You are such a positive and happy person 
who enjoys spending time with your friends and 
giving everything a go! You had a great day at the 
Onga 7’s in the Senior Football team where you 
played with strength and determination! It is great to 

see you in the Jump Jam team this year also - it takes a lot of 
training and hard work!  In the class you are always well 
organised and ready to learn. You fully participate in all group 
and class discussions and activities and should be very proud of 
your achievements. Keep up the great work, Zara! 
 

Veda Haftka for All the Argyll East Habits and Values (inset) – I have loved seeing your 
confidence and creativity grow this year. You are now confidently helping other students 
when they get stuck with their work or need help with their chromebooks without me having 
to ask first. Both Whaea Cheryl and I are proud of how you have been working on growing 
your comprehension skills in reading and learning to read with more expression in your 
voice. Veda, you are always ready for learning and are a great listener. Keep up the 
awesome work! 
 
Rusty Wakelin for All the Argyll East Habits and Values (inset) – You are having a 
fantastic year in Ruma Tahi and should be really proud of yourself and the progress you are 
making. You listen carefully, ask and answer questions and share your ideas. You have a 
wonderful imagination shared through your play and discussions with others. You respect 
your class members and are happy to help them when needed. It is lovely having you in our 
class, Rusty. 

 
Proud to support and serve our LOCAL 

community 
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Kia ora families and friends, 

 

This week our thoughts are with the family 

and friends of Margaretha Butler who died 

last Friday at home with her family.  We are 

so sorry for your loss and we wish you peace 

and comfort at this sad time. Margaretha 

was an active member of the Argyll East 

School community for many years and a 

much-loved member of our district.  She is 

mother to four children who went through 

our school, and grandmother to two current 

students, Hattie and Richie. Margaretha was 

always a strong supporter of our school and 

will be sadly missed.  

 

As part of the funding application process 

for repairs and maintenance of the Old 

School Building, I need some letters of 

support from members of our community who 

would consider using the old school for 

community meetings or activities. We would 

love the old school to be an option for our 

community as it is a small venue, warm and 

inviting. Please contact me if you would like to 

write a letter of support and I will add it to 

our application.  Thanks. 

 

Thanks to those who have sent in rollers, 

trays and left-over paint for our history 

project. We are still looking for more, so if 

you have anything to loan or give we are very 

grateful. 

 

Tomorrow, weather permitting, we are 

spending some time releasing trees that we 

planted last year. Please send children to 

school with gumboots and gardening clothes.  

 

A reminder to parents that our Kāhui Ako 

Cybersafety evening is coming up soon - 

Tuesday 15th August, 6.30 - 8.30pm at CHB 

College. We still have some tickets available 

through our school office. Please call if you 

would like to reserve a ticket or two. 

 

 

Julie 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 

To Charlie McCormick for All our School 

Values and Habits 

Charlie, you are a 

valued member of 

our school. You 

have built good 

relationships with 

everyone and you 

have great 

learning habits. 

You love playing 

soccer and you 

play fairly and 

with skill. You are always polite and friendly 

with a big smile every morning and you don’t 

mind stopping to have a chat. It’s awesome 

that you are an Argyll East student Charlie. 

Kua pai te mahi! 

 

HEAD LICE AT SCHOOL 

We have become aware of students having 

headlice at school. Please check your 

children’s hair and treat appropriately.  Go to 

the following link for information on treating 

headlice. 

www.kidshealth.org.nz/node/1651 

 

 
 

REMINDER 

There appear to be lots of winter bugs going 

around at the moment.  Please keep your sick 

children at home to prevent spreading 

illnesses.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

SPORTS 

NETBALL – 5th August 2023 

Year 3 & 4 

Argyll East Ferns vs Porangahau Black @9am, 

Court 5a 

Year 5 & 6 

Argyll East Magic vs St Joseph’s @11am, 

Court 6 

Year 7 & 8 

Argyll East Diamonds vs Otane Stars @11am, 

Court 1 

 

Miniball 

Notices have been sent home with interested 

players in years 1-8. If your child would like 

to play and has not received a permission slip 

please contact the school office. Slips are 

due back no later than Thursday 10th August. 

 

Yummy Apples Stickers and labels: 

Collect the Yummy apple stickers and 

the Yummy cut-out labels from the bags for 

Argyll East School. 

All stickers and labels help with getting FREE 

Sports Gear for our school. Please send these 

to Ruma Tahi by the end of Term 3. 

 

CHB KAHUI AKO PRESENTS 

PARENTS CYBER SAFETY EVENING 

This talk will cover the mounting challenges 

and harms that children are facing online.   

We have organised author, filmmaker and 

speaker Rob Cope, producer of the 

documentary "Our Kids Online" to come and 

give what promises to be a humorous and eye-

opening evening talk to our parent community. 

The talk will be held in the CHB College hall 

on Tuesday 15th August from 6.30 - 

8.30pm. We would encourage at least one 

adult from each family to attend, this topic is 

too big for us not to pay attention to it. 

Please book your tickets through the school 

office. Here is a promotional video for you to 

watch Our Kids Online Parent Evening.  

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Austin Buckeridge on 

being selected in the CHB U9 Trevor White 

Rep rugby team.  Well done! 

 

MESSAGE FROM WAIPAWA 

KINDERGARTEN 

Waipawa Kindergarten caters for children 2-

5 years, and operates a full day session from 

8:30 to 2:30 daily. We offer no fees to 

families who contribute their 20 free hours 

to the Kindergarten. The preferred number 

of days can be suited to your needs. We are 

presently starting children at 2 years of age 

and encourage you to enrol your child onto 

our waiting list if you have not already done 

so. This can be done by phone, or pop in for 

an information pack. For more information  

call us on 8578320. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

AUGUST 

Monday 14th Board of Trustees Meeting, 

6pm 

Tuesday 15th Cyber Safety Evening, 6.30pm 

Sunday 27th  Jump Jam 

Thursday 31st  Daffodil Day 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday 4th  School Photos 

Thursday 7th Rippa Rugby     Tournament 

Friday 22nd Last Day Term 3  

 

 
DAFFODIL DAY 

On the 31st of August Argyll East 

is hosting a daffodil day in aid of 

the Cancer Society at school. If you 

could please bring a gold coin 

donation and dress up in orange and 

yellow that would be appreciated. 

Thank you,  

Maddie Butler and Lottie Smith  
 

http://www.kidshealth.org.nz/node/1651
https://youtu.be/nhBFJ5RK2R8

